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The Rev. David DeSalvo, Priest-in-Charge

Nineteenth Sunday
after Pentecost

Sunday Morning
Worship Online

 

9:00 am Morning Prayer 
(from Enriching Our Worship) 

on Zoom

PC/Smartphone/tablet: https://bit.ly/StJBSundayMorning
Join by phone:  312-626-6799 or 929-205-6099, 
Meeting ID: 993 0976 0596, Password: 025189

(Immediately followed by a Zoom virtual coffee hour)

Note: a link to the Bulletin will be provided
on Saturday by email.

Sunday Lectionary Readings
Isaiah 25:1-9

Psalm 23
Philippians 4:1-9
Matthew 22:1-14

Announcements

Morning Prayer: Sunday, Oct 11 at 9:00am on Zoom. Followed by

Zoom Coffee Hour.

Building Committee Meeting (IF needed): Tuesday, Oct 13 at 4:30

pm on Zoom. Please pray for the health of BC Chair Kirt Gillum.

Bible Study: Wednesday, Oct 14 at noon on Zoom. Scripture:

Matthew 22:15-22, Theme: Giving to God.

Vestry Meeting: Wednesday, Oct 14 at 4:00 pm on Zoom

Father Dave's Office Hours 

Tuesday, Oct 13 4:00 - 6:00 pm
Wednesday, Oct 14 10:00 am - 12:00 pm

On Zoom: https://bit.ly/StJBOfficeHours
or call Fr. Dave at 302.824.6272

Emergencies, please call Fr. Dave at 302.824.6272

VIRTUAL TOUR VIDEO!!

The interior of our new building!!

Report from Lakes

Region Convocation

Our representatives, Ann Elkins, Rhonda Burke and Fr. Dave attended the Zoom

meting of the Lakes Region Convocation on October 5.  They report:

1. General Business:  A Diocesan Budget was reviewed. Three resolutions were

presented. All will be discussed at Diocesan Convention

2. StJB was asked to submit one highlight, one challenge and one

opportunity/promo. There was no time for this, but we were asked to submit

in writing, so we said: 

One highlight: Ongoing Building Project and sale of a Historic Rectory

to a happy, needy, young family (single mom with 5 children). 

One challenge your congregation faces: How can we bring in the

Advent Season amidst Zoom Fatigue? How do we embrace the

expectation of the Christ Child in authentic yet distant ways, especially

recognizing that our summer “snowbirds” are heading back to warmer

regions?

One promo for an upcoming event: Hoping to celebrate the completion

of our Parish Hall with a community event/dinner of some sort…maybe

around Thanksgiving?

3. Annual Diocesan Donations: We are asking for only one donation from

parishes for diocesan ministries this year. It will be split between ChIPs and

UTO.  What are these organizations, you ask? Answer: ChIPs stands

for Children of Incarcerated Parents and is an annual ministry of the

Episcopal Church of NH to needy children whose folks have been imprisoned

by ICE. UTO stands for The United Thank Offering and is a ministry of The

Episcopal Church for the mission of the whole church. "Mite Boxes" were

handed out last year for your spare change donations. We will set a date and

time for parishioners to drop off their UTO boxes at the church. Dave Tyler

has generously offered to have the money counted, and StJB will write one

check to be sent from StJB to the Diocese of NH.

From Father Dave

In this world of online, email and
video connections, Fr. Dave is
busy! If you have not yet seen
his messages...
 

Visit our website's "Church Online" page: 
https://www.stjohntb.org/church-online 
for pastoral letters, videos and prayers.

DO YOU KNOW...

Why our church sits where it does?
The land on which our church stands today was chosen and donated by

The Hon. John W. Sanborn specifically for the building of a church.

Sanborn was a locally-prominent investor, railroad executive and

politician who was elected to - and later served as as President of - the

NH Senate.  He was largely responsible for the development of

"Wolfeborough Junction" (at the intersection of the northbound

Boston to Conway railway line with the westbound line to

Wolfeborough) and served as Regional Director of those lines when

they became part of the Boston & Maine Railway. He laid out wild land

surrounding the then-newly-extended RR lines into lots, built the

Sanborn House and other buildings, provided for the building of

railroad shops and offered inducements to businessmen to locate in the

village.  The village was renamed "Sanbornville" in his honor.  John

Sanborn (1822-1903) was born in Wakefield and buried in Lovell Lake

Cemetery.

You can lock the doors
but you can't close the church!

Please remember that our church is still operating. Now, more than
ever, we need your gifts. Checks can be mailed to St. John the
Baptist Episcopal Church, PO Box 249, Sanbornville, NH 03872. 

Philip Randall, Oct 8
Jack Sullivan, Oct 10
Linda Loucony, Oct 12
Tina Torsey, Oct 13
Louise Billy, Oct 17,
Becky Keating, Oct 19
David Moberg, Oct 20
Carole Connors, Oct 23
Jack Cunliffe, Oct 24
Joanne Bond, Oct 26
Anne Grande, Oct 28
Jim Keating, Oct 28
Melissa Cunliffe, Oct 28
Carol Branca, Oct 30

Bill Drown, 10/22
 

Prayer List: Elijah, Jack, Claire, Joanne L., Tim, Sean, Jenifer and family, Paul,
Joanna, Nathan, Fran, Maria, Dan, the Walker family, Joe and Carol, Sue A. &
Jim, Anne, Barry, Marge, Harry, Thomas, Sebrina and Tyler, Diane, Pat F., Hazel,
John, Tess, Jeffrey, Mickey, Michele, Peggy Sue, Martha, Deidre, Marshall and
Victoria, Caroline, Julie, Harrison, Paula, Olara, John, Glenda, Tyler, Roberto and
family, Meg, Joanne, Martin and family, Tony S., Pamela, Earl, Michael, Galen,
Dennis, Evan, Sharon, Ed, Amos and Jan, Tuffy and Diana, Steve, Martha C.,
Dick, Jerry, Cheryl and her family, Dave T., Brian, Hap, Ken, Tara, Sydney,
Murphy, Kathy, Alex, Autumn, the family and friends of Mike, Oftin, Robert,
Mary’s friends who had to evacuate in Oregon, Kirt and his family, the Froehling
family, Susan, Richard and Lisa, Michael.. 
Military Prayer List: Jeremy, Colton, Kevin, David, Maxwell, Martin, Tyler, Alex.
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